Kettering Interfaith Forum
First AGM held 6 July 2017

	Present:
	Cllr Lloyd Bunday (Chair) (Kettering Borough Council), Terri Attwood (Baha’is), Rukhsana Bashir (Hate Crime Coordinator), Paul Bertin (Quakers), Christian Buckenham (Police), Jane Calcott (Christians), William Duncan (Buddhists), Rev Cllr Andrew Dutton, Rev Nicki Hobbs, Wanda Leckie, Ann Machell, Carol Milner, Rev David Milner, Sarah Pelling, Andy Sipple (Christians), Rev Laura Staves (Christians), Rev David Walsh, Carol Walters 

	

	Election of Chair:
	Cllr Lloyd Bunday was elected as Chair

	

	The meeting began with a minute’s silence for all the victims of terrorist attacks during the year.



	Apologies:
	Apologies for absence were received from Alaa Abouzanad (Muslims), Fr Tim Dawson, Canon John Koenig, Frank Rodgers and Cllr Jan Smith (Kettering Borough Council).

	

	
	
	ACTION

	Standing Together:
	Hate Crime: Rukhsana Bashir (Northamptonshire Police Hate Crime Coordinator) and Christian Buckenham (Northamptonshire Police Community Engagement Officer) were welcomed to the meeting. Rukhsana explained that hate crime covered any incident of violence or hostility directed at someone simply for who they were. This covered race, religion, sexuality and any other form of prejudice. People could be too willing to accept such abuse without complaint leading to an underreporting of such incidents. She had been in post for about a year covering the whole of the county and all forms of hate incidents with a focus on partnership working with both statutory agencies and voluntary groups. 

Christian explained the role of the two Community Engagement officers in building relationships with groups to increase confidence and to provide two way communications between the police and communities. Reported hate crimes were recorded at county and district levels as well as being fed into national statistics. The local figures could be made available to the Forum.

Looking After One Another: Consideration was given to the Interfaith Network for the UK’s publication on the safety and security of faith communities that had been circulated with the agenda. It was agreed to adopt ‘Looking After One Another’ and to ask the Committee to implement its recommendations. 

    
	Committee

	Adoption of Constitution:
	The Constitution recommended by the Committee as circulated with the agenda was approved.
	

	Election of Officers etc:
	Committee: In addition to those appointed by the faith groups, Christian Buckenham, Frank Rodgers and Andy Sipple were elected to the Committee with one vacancy remaining to be filled.

Treasurer: Frank Rodgers was elected as Treasurer.

Secretary: Andy Sipple was elected as Secretary.  

	

	Membership Fee:
	It was agreed that the membership fee for 2017/18 be £5 for both individuals and groups.

	Frank

	Bank Account Authorised Signatories:
	Cllr Lloyd Bunday, Paul Bertin, Frank Rodgers and Andy Sipple were confirmed as authorised signatories and Frank Rodgers was authorised for internet banking.

	

	Events & Activities:
	A report circulated with the agenda noted the activities undertaken during the last year and proposals for the next 12 months. 
It was agreed to seek an update on the proposed Boughton House education project. 
Sarah reported that Fuller Coffee House was interested in hosting regular Interfaith Café events, subject to no objections being raised by the church. 
It was agreed that Suraj write a statement on behalf of the Forum commemorating the sacrifice of Empire soldiers of many faiths during his visit to World War I battlefields and memorials. 
Lloyd reported that the manager of the Museum and Art Gallery had recently left her post, and this may affect the proposed exhibition for Interfaith Week.

William reported that the Northampton Inter Faith Forum was considering a joint event for Interfaith Week with other Forums in the county and participation was agreed in principle.
Rukhsana emphasised her availability to attend events and make informal contacts in different communities. 
Lloyd distributed flyers for this year’s Greenbelt Festival at Boughton House and for which a discount on day tickets was available for local (NN14, NN15, NN16) residents. 

(After the meeting it was suggested that joint fundraising be organised in response to humanitarian crises.)
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	Calendar of Meetings:

	It was agreed to set the dates for the next meetings of the Forum and Committee shortly. It was noted that although the Constitution stated that the Forum would normally meet twice a year it may meet more frequently for an initial period.

	

	Close:
	The meeting ended at 6:35 pm 
	


